
Yes on LC 9 and increased funding for rent assistance
Do not let Oregon’s statewide housing crisis get worse.

In the 2021 session, SB 278 passed with broad bipartisan support so that individuals
and families wouldn’t be evicted while they waited for state and federal rent
assistance to get to the landlord. Due to overwhelming demand, statutory changes
are necessary to implement that goal. The government has promised relief to
thousands of households, and we need to ensure that promise is kept.

We are calling on the legislature to:

● Provide new funding for continuing access to rent assistance for tenants with
low-income through the winter months until new federal resources are available,
and for the landlord guarantee fund.

● Modify SB 278’s safe harbor period to cover the entire application period, and
extend the sunset on protections. Tenants who have applied for assistance should
be protected until their application has been considered, and either granted or
denied, no matter when they apply.

● Extend the sunset on the current 10-day (as opposed to 72 hour) notice period for
nonpayment evictions, coupled with updated notice to tenants about eviction
process and where to find rent assistance. This is a common-sense provision that
works to facilitate access to available resources designed to prevent displacement.

● Expand and extend the current 60-day landlord guarantee fund to cover any period
of time (not just 60 days) if a landlord delays eviction and a tenant is ultimately
denied assistance or receives less than is owed when the case is closed. This
removes risk for the landlord in ensuring tenant stability and access to assistance.

No one should be evicted for nonpayment while their rent assistance application is
being processed no matter when they apply.

No one should be evicted while waiting for rent assistance to be processed, ever.
We must act now to prevent the unnecessary and tragic generational harm that

comes from eviction and displacement.




